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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

September 23, 2019
Supervisor Randy Presswood called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. He then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Presswood asked Town Clerk Edwards, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Presswood was Trustee Abel, Trustee Nemsky, Trustee Morris, and Trustee Vincent.  A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Edwards had 2 letters from Illinois Environmental Protection Agency that he said he would place on file.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Morris to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Vincent, then made a motion second by Trustee Abel to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Morris read the Treasurers Report dated September 23, 2019. A motion was made by Trustee Morris, second by Trustee Nemsky to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None.
OLD BUSINESS:

None.
NEW BUSINESS:
None.
TOWN OFFICIALS COMMENTS: 
Supervisor Presswood stated the Highway Department with their limited staffing has been doing a very good job.  They have been pouring concrete, general road repairs and mowing.  IDOT has also been assisting.  Supervisor Presswood also said he will be working with the developer of the Old Leroy’s Market property to ensure the site is graded to prevent possible drainage issues and to fix existing problems.
PUBLIC INPUT:

Resident Karen Oestricker asked about the demolition of a house at 2529 Angela Dr.  Supervisor Presswood stated that if it has been reported then our Health Inspector Matt Blaylock has been there.  He would then turn it over to the County, Wayne Brendal for the next steps.  We, the township, have no legal authority to fine the owner or demolish.
Resident Paula Sendobry questioned Steve Osborn of Juneau on the progress of Courtney Road project.  Steve explained that due to the funding options for the project and since we are using MFT for part of total package IDOT is required to process the bids.  Steve expects the bid packages from the contractors to be approved by the end of October.  There is some concern that with the late approval process that cold weather could further delay the start date.  Paula expressed frustration with the slow progress. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Supervisor Presswood explained that Illinois Statue (5 ILCS 120/2.06(c)) requires a six- month review of all previous executive session minutes.  The board must decide if the minutes should remain confidential.  Trustee Morris made a motion to have the executive minutes remain confidential, second by Trustee Nemsky.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemksy to adjourn the meeting until October 15, 2019 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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